
THANK YOU 

A huge thank you to all of the Gamma 
members who paid their dues on time for 
the new deadline. 
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September and October 

Birthdays 

 Miriam Hinton September 17 

 Linda Wright September 30 

 Mary Cardinal October 3 

 Marilyn Schwenk October 7th 

 Liz Biglin October 8 

 Willa Mullins October 13 

FALL 2019 VOLUME 45  ISSUE 1 

The Delta Kappa Gamma Society 

International promotes professional 

and personal growth of  women edu-

cators and excellence in education. 

Some of the Gamma members who were able to 

attend the Ohio State Organization (formerly known 

as Alpha Delta State) convention in April 

Photo from Gamma Website. 

Here are a few of the items sold at the Agora at 

Ohio State Organization convention.  The chap-

ter raised $268 to help support the chapter’s 

Grant-in-Aid fund. 
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Co-President’s’Message 

Gamma Chapter 

 

Dear Gamma Sisters, 

We hope you had a relaxing and pleasant summer, and we 

look forward to seeing you again for another year packed 

with interesting and educational activities.  In addition to 

your participation this upcoming year, we are asking that 

you each invite a friend to accompany you for one or more 

of our programs.  Our goal is to get more teachers involved 

in what we have to offer and increase our membership.  

Several interesting programs this coming year are a tour of 

the governor’s mansion on 12/10/19, participating in craft-

ing at Jo Ann Fabrics on 2/8/20, and meeting the comfort 

dog Rosie and learning how she helps students in schools 

on 4/18/20. 

The Ohio State DKG Convention will be in March this year.  

The dates for the state convention are March 20 – 22, 

2020.  Are any of you interested in doing a breakout ses-

sion at the upcoming state convention?  The deadline to 

submit an online application is December 1, 2019.  Pat 

Farrenkopf of our Gamma Chapter had an excellent 

presentation at the state convention this last spring, and 

she will be sharing some of her expertise at a Gamma 

Chapter meeting in September 2020. 

We will be continuing with the foster care initiative for a 

second year.  The Ohio State DKG has given us the follow-

ing points as the theme for this year: 

Fostering Hope 
Fostering Love 
Fostering by Giving 
 

We will discuss and decide how we would like to carry out 
this initiative in an upcoming meeting.  And, on 11/16/19, 
we will hear from John Dale of Royal Family Kids Camp, the 
recipient of Gamma Chapter’s donation this last year.  
 
Thank you to all members who help make our Gamma 

Chapter programs so special and to all of you who are host-

esses at our meetings.  I am very proud of the dedication to 

education and DKG that all of you demonstrate. 

Thank you, 

Dorene Henschen, Co-President of DKG Gamma Chapter 
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Calling New Members via Facebook 

Michele Koenig is creating Facebook Events to in-

vite possible new members to join us at a meeting.  

Current Gamma members can be added to the event 

to allow them to invite some of the Facebook 

friends who meet the qualifications of membership. 

Please let her know if you  are on Facebook so she 

can include you. 

Gamma was recognized as a Gold Key Chapter at 

the Ohio State Organization Convention in April.   



EDUCATION EXCELLENCE 

The Educational Excellence Committee 
met very briefly after our Urban Arts 
Space Tour meeting with a couple of 
members to share ideas for 2019-20 pro-
gramming.  We met with our full com-
mittee on June 24th, 2019 at Panera 
Bread in Westerville. Everyone pulled 
their ideas together to plan all of our pro-
gramming fror the upcoming year.  Our 
Ohio State Organization leadership team 
has planned to continue the Foster Care 
Initiative launched last year and we will 
have John Dale, Director of Royal Family 
KIDS Camp, be our program speaker at 
our November meeting. Our fall meetings 
are listed on page 10. 
 

Redbooks 

Redbooks will be ready for pick-up at the 

September meeting as well as the refriger-

ator list for the 2019-2020 year. 

 

Committees 
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FINANCE 

Finance committee met in August to 

prepare the budget for 2019-20  The 

budget will be submitted to the Exec-

utive Committee prior to the Septem-

ber meeting for approval and present-

ed to the chapter at the September 

meeting.  Finance committee mem-

bers are Katherine Wheeler, chair, 

Michele Koenig, Dorene Henschen, 

Mary Cardinal  and Judy Valentine. 

 

GRANT-IN-AID 

If you know of any deserving new teach-

ers that would be interested in applying 

for Gamma’s Grant-in-Aid, please direct 

them to our website or give them a 

Scholarship application which will be 

available at our fall meetings.  Judy Val-

entine is the Chair of Grant-in-Aid. 

 

Remember we are on the 

web at  

gammaohio.com 

Executive Board 

The Executive Board will meet Saturday, 

September 14th before the meeting to ap-

prove the 2018-19 budget. 
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Gamma members pose on the path of the gardens on top of the Urban Arts 

Space roof.  Picture from Gamma  website 

Meeting Highlights 

April Meeting  - Ohio State Organization  [Alpha 
Delta State ] Convention  

Fourteen members of Gamma chapter attended 
the Ohio State Organization convention in April.  
Pat Farrenkopf presented a workshop on Gifted 
Education and Michele Koenig presented a work-
shop on fabric stamping.  Our chapter had a table 
at the Agora and raised  $268 which went to sup-
port our Grant In Aid account.   

May Meeting  - Founders’ Day Banquet 

Gamma had 12 members represent our chapter at 
the Founders’ Day Banquet which was held at Der 
Dutchmann Restaurant in Plain City.  Entertain-
ment was a dulcimer quartet.  A fun surprise was 
when the host chapter pulled up a video of our 
chapter singing the DKG song to lead the group in 
closing. 

 

Janet Halter, Willa Mullins, and Dorene 
Henschen work on creating their DKG logo 
shirts at the March  meeting at Michele 
Koenig’s.  Photo from Gamma website 

Pat Farrenkopf and Michele Koenig 

presented workshops at the Ohio 

State Organization Convention this 

April.  Photo from Gamma website 

June Meeting—Urban Arts Space 

Gamma toured the Urban Arts 
Space which is housed in the old 
downtown Lazarus building.  In ad-
dition to seeing the current art dis-
plays, members were able to see 
the gardens on the top of the build-
ing which are used to collect water 
for use in the building for non-
potable tasks such as flushing toi-
lets.  



 November—March  Birthdays 

 Linda Ruehrmund November 4 

 Bev Fatig November 23 

 Cathy Jones December 21 

 Janet Howson December 31 

 Mariruth Seubert December 31 

 Sherry Grimes January 4 

 Judy McDonalds January 11 

 Joanne Katonak January 17 

 Janet Halter February 15 

 Mary Anne Wiedenheft February 21 

 Virginia Cermelj March 3 

 Michele Koenig March 19 
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This picture was taken in California at one of the mon-

arch winter roosts.  California monarch populations in 

California were estimated to be down 84% last winter 

while over wintering monarch populations in Mexico 

were estimated to be up 144%. 

Here in Ohio, the monarchs are traveling from Canada 

on their way to Mexico.  You might see similar clumps 

of monarchs in trees as they roost for the night before 

starting the next leg of their journey. 

 



 Gamma 2019-2020Proposed Budget 
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Letter from the Editor 

The task of newsletter editor came to me during my presidency of Gamma in September of 

2014.  I have served as the editor from Fall 2014 till now.  Several times I have requested 

that another member come forward to serve as editor, as my duties as treasurer as well as 

other tasks I take care of for the chapter have kept my plate very full.  To date no one has 

stepped up to fill the position. 

 

With the new changes in collecting dues, recovering from two knee replacements, and deal-

ing with lymphedema after breast cancer surgery in 2017, I need to take something off of 

my plate.  I respectfully resign as newsletter editor as of this fall issue.  It will be up to our co

-presidents to find a new editor as my efforts to recruit someone have not been successful. 

 

I currently use Micro Soft Publisher, but will look into transferring it into another format so 

the new editor does not have to start from scratch.  I will also offer guidance to the new edi-

tor as they get on board. 

Sincerely, 

Michele Koenig 



 

 

Back Page Sto ry Headl in e  
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Gamma Meeting Minutes 

 
GAMMA MEETING            JUNE 11, 2019            URBAN ARTS SPACE 
 
Linda Ruehrmund called the meeting to order at 10:00 am with eleven members in attendance. 
 
Judy Valentine made a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Janet Halter seconded it. 
 
Hostesses Mariruth Seubert and Ellen Clark were thanked for the table decorations of plants that lat-
er went home with each attendee. 
    
It was stated that there was a rental fee of $300 for the guided tour and the space for our meeting.  
Janet Halter said that they had agreed to waive the fees if we would publicize the event on our web-
site.  After discussion, Dorene Henschen moved and Reba Barney seconded a motion that we give 
them a donation of $50.  The motion passed...   
 
The treasurer's report was given. It was reported that money was returned after the Founders’ Day 
banquet and program.  The Thomas and Scrivener funds have been transferred to a business savings 
account.  $266 was paid for the registration of members attending the state convention from the 
grant-in-aid fund.  The checking account ended with a balance of $4247.07. 
 
We were reminded that dues of $69 for the upcoming year must be paid by the end of June. (a 
change this year) 
 
No report was given by Jan Howson of the correspondence committee. 
 
There was no report from the scholarship committee. 
 
Membership chairperson, Diane Henderson, has resigned because of the ill health of her father. 
 
Friendship committee reported that Katherine Wheeler was recovering from eye surgery. Because of 
ill health, Angie Clark asked to be relieved from responsibilities on the committee.  The hospitaliza-
tion of Sherry Grimes’ husband was reported.  Mary Angeletti’s husband had been hospitalized for a 
couple of weeks.  
 
Sandie-Trask-Tyler of the Educational Excellence committee reported that there will be a meeting to 
firm up the plans for meetings throughout the year.  Our September meeting will be presented by the 
Leap of Faith Dance Company on Saturday, September 14,11:00 am, at 355 Cherrington Ave., 
Westerville with lunch at the Lucky House, 56 E. Schrock Road.   
 
Thanks to Michele Koenig for presenting her stamping workshop and Pat Fahrenkoph for her 
presentation about testifying.  Thanks also to Reba Barney for providing music.    
 
A card was passed around to sign to acknowledge Dorene Henschen’s retirement. 
 
Judy Valentine made a motion to adjourn.  Michele Koenig seconded it. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,          
 
Mary Anne Wiedenheft and Esther Panning 
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 Member News 

*Our sympathies are extended to Gamma 

members who lost family members this 

summer.  Sherry Grimes lost her husband, 

Rosemary Conroy  lost her husband, and 

Bev McPherson lost her sister. 

*Congrats to Willa Mullins and her hus-

band on  celebrating their 50th wedding 

anniversary. 

*Cathy Jones and Janet Howson moved 

this past year.  Their new addresses are in 

the updated Redbook. 

*Reba Barney is changing to a new email 

that has not been updated in the new 

redbook.  Her new email is rabar-

ney357@gmail.com 

*Liz Biglin will be selling her photos, 

prints, and collages on Sat., Oct. 19, at 

Blendon Senior Center, near Inniswoods.  

They are having a “Craftober Fair”.  All are 

welcome 9AM-3PM. 

*Michele Koenig has been volunteering at 

the Blendon Woods Butterfly tent this 

summer and is facilitating milkweed distri-

bution to kindergarten teachers raising 

monarchs in Westerville Schools. 

Upcoming Meetings                             

Saturday, September 14, 2019 

10:30 am Executive Committee 
Meeting 
10:45 am Chapter Meeting then pro-
gram 
  
Leap of Faith Dance Company 
355 Cherrington Ave. 
Westerville Ohio 43081 
Lunch: Lucky House 
            56 E. Schrock Rd 
            Westerville, Ohio 43081 
  
Saturday, October 12, 2019 

10:00 am 
Hilliard Library 
4500 Hickory Chase Road 
Hilliard, Ohio 43026 
Lunch: Rusty Bucket 
 
Saturday, November 16, 2019 
 
10:00 am 
MCL Restaurant KIngsdale 
Royal Family Kids Camp 
John Dale speaker 
 
Tuesday, December 10, 2019 
 
11:00am 
Tour of the Ohio Governor’s Residence 
358 N. Parkview Ave. 
Bexley 
Lunch: Market District Kitchen and Bar 
(inside Giant Eagle on second floor) 

Picture to the left shows pom-pom monarch caterpillars show-

ing face and rear details for classroom teachers. 

Photo by Michele Koenig 


